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CIRCULAR NO. 5/2016 

Matter has be.en brought to my notice that some District Superintendents 

of Police have issued instructions not to issue POL/DOL to the vehicles of other 

Districts & Units when they come on duty to their districts. The common reason cikd 

for not issuing POT .IDOL to the vehicles of other districts is huge outstanding dues of 

POL/DOT. to suppliers. Due to various reasons, such as late receipt of LOA and 

inadequacy of Budget Provisions under POL/DOT., sometimes the outstanding dues tend 

to reach a point where the suppliers, with prior notice, stop supplying POL/DOL to 

departmental vehicles. Such situation of non-payment does not last over a month or so 

on an average. However, after LOA is rclcas~d to the District SPs, the supply rcsum~s. 

All the Districts SPs and Commandants of other Units are h~reby 

instructed not to stop issuing POL/DOL to the vehicles of other districts and Units which 

emile to their districts on duty, except under the circumstanL:es when the supply of 

POL/DOL is stopped by the suppliers on ground of overdu~s, then District SPs and 

heads of Units should issue prior notice by WT to other Districts!Units regarding 

temporary stoppage of POL/DOL by suppliers. Such notice should be withdrawn 

immediately on release of payment. It is emphasized that no sooner the supplier resumes 

issuing POL/DOL, lhen the POL/DOT, should be issued to vehicles of other 

As has been the practice, the POL/DOL bills should he sent promptly to the 

SPs I Unit heads for payment. 

Sd/­
(Shri Rajiv Mehta, IPS), 
Director General of Police, 

Mcgh"alaya, Shillong. 
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